HALL COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

MAY 8, 2012
GAINESVILLE, GEORGIA

The supervisors of the Hall County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Tuesday, May 8, 2012 in the Agricultural Service Center Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Mike Haynes, T. Larry Nix, Gene Anderson, Sewell Blackstock and Jane Hemmer = 100%.  Others present were:  Jennifer Standridge, Buddy Belflower, Cindy Edge, Greg Bell and Rev. Mark Spence.
District Chairman Haynes gave the welcome and District Chaplain Spence gave the invocation.

The minutes of the April meeting were approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Hemmer.  The motion passed.
The treasury report for March was approved on a motion by Nix and seconded by Hemmer.  The motion passed.

District Office Coordinator Edge reported that there has been no commitment from Governor Deal on being the keynote speaker for the District’s Annual Affiliate Members Banquet and she has been in contact with Katie Deal on providing entertainment but hasn’t heard back from her yet.  Nix discussed presenting awards to supervisors for years of service and suggested a collage depicting the district’s history be set up around the meeting room.  The supervisors discussed the attendance of those running for public elected officers and they agreed there should be a sign or some sort of notice put up stating they are not allowed to come inside the meeting and leave campaign items on the display tables.
Belflower gave the NRCS report.  He reported one (1) erosion and sediment control plan submitted for ratification.  A motion was made by Hemmer and seconded by Blackstock to approve the plan.  The motion passed.  Belflower also reported that there are no practices listed as completed for EQIP due to a computer shut down in his office.  There will be some completions on the report for next month.  He then presented a handout providing information on the partnership that the district has formed with Gainesville College.  A digital multi media exhibit on the districts has 
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been posted on the schools website (http://web.gsc.edu/gis/hallco/historic).  Belflower reminded the supervisors about the Ag Day at Walker Mountain on May 9, 2012.
Belflower gave the extension service report in the absence of Wheeler.  He reported the following:  the upcoming Hall County 4-H yard sale; the opening of the Hall County Farmers Market and the Backward Flock Class for homeowners in June.
There was no report from RC&D and the supervisors voted to remove this item from future agendas.

Data Entry Specialist Standridge gave the State Conservation Commission report in the absence of Regional Representative Amos.  Standridge reported qualifying for elected supervisors is May 23-25, 2012 at 12:00 noon and she reminded the supervisors that financial disclosures need to be completed.
In other district business:  Anderson asked about the deadline date for submitting scholarship applications for the Gainesville College scholarship and Belflower stated that he will speak with Chris Groskreutz regarding the steps that need to be taken to proceed.
The next district meeting will be Tuesday, June 19, 2012 at the Hall County Agriculture Services Building in Gainesville, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

Jennifer Standridge
Data Entry Specialist
05/29/12
